MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 13, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, August 13, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 23, 2019 as read.

Mr. Chauvin and Oneil Malbrough from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 
1. Stated that on August 1, 2019 they held a pre-bid meeting for the segmented rock breakwater project. Bids will be opened on August 20, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. 2. The beachside rock breakwaters are being constructed by Bertucci Contractors and should be complete by October. They are building 5 breakwaters. 3. The grass needs to be cut to perform the levee inspections. 4. Still working on the After the Fact Permit for the Walnut levee. 5. New pumps on Smith Lane cost will be for one 48 inch pump cost is $850,000.00 and for 2 - 24 inch pumps cost is $290,000.00.  6. Capital Outlay have the levee board in Priority 2 for 1.5 million, Priority 1 has $193,000.00 and Priority 5 has $678,000.00. 
President Camardelle thanked the levee board commissioners and the town employees for working hard. He also thanked CPRA and Jefferson Parish Officials, especially Councilman Templet for the help with Hurricane Barry. Will set a meeting next week with Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair to discuss the Capital Outlay. Mr. Camardelle stated that the town and levee board has access to plenty of pumps if we need them for this hurricane season. Motion by Council Member Besson, seconded by Council Member Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses for the Lower Mississippi Valley Washington DC trip in September to lobby our delegation.  President Camardelle thanked Commissioner Besson for working on the tractor and getting quotes for building to store the levee board equipment.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to introduce the following:

Resolution

A resolution amending the budget ending June 30, 2019.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS: Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger, David Camardelle

NAYS:  0

ABSENT: 0 

This resolution is considered adopted this 13th day of August, 2019.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to introduce the following:

Resolution

A resolution adopting the budget ending June 30, 2020.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS: Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger, David Camardelle

NAYS:  0

ABSENT: 0 

This resolution is considered adopted this 13th day of August, 2019.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

Commissioner Besson stated that the new tires for the Army Surplus Truck is in and the piling at the end of Fifi Island is installed. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:17 a.m.
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